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Comments: Good morning!

I am writing to voice my concerns about the use of little duncan for filming the show "Outlast".

Why are they trying to obtain permits now when they plan to begin filming next month? They could have
communicated much sooner and worked with the Forest Service and community to determine a time to film that
is most beneficial to everyone instead of imposing on our prime time for hunting. | know of many that deer hunt in
that area, myself and family included.

| don't agree with having them film there at all as my family uses little duncan year round for the beauty and
peace and exploring we like to do. | wouldn't ever be in favor of disrupting that area for a show like this
especially. | would however be more open minded if this was more thoughtfully planned with our community's
needs at the forefront of their proposal.

Approving this at this time and under these circumstances seems unfair.

Thank you for hearing my concerns.

Sincerely,

Hillary Mazzella



